
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

November 3, 2023 
 
 
Ms. Nancy Dippell 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Ms. Dippell: 
 
The tariff sheets listed below issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or the 
Company) were filed as a revision of Schedule No. 6, Schedule of Rates for Electricity, on November 3, 2023: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 7th Revised Sheet No. 54 6th Revised Sheet No. 54 
 5th Revised Sheet No. 54.4 4th Revised Sheet No. 54.4 
 3rd Revised Sheet No. 54.7 2nd Revised Sheet No. 54.7  

 
These tariff sheets are being issued November 3, 2023 to become effective on and after December 3, 2023.   
 
The purpose of the proposed tariff revisions is to modify the "default" time-of-use rate applicable to Rate 1M 
(residential) customers as described in Ameren Missouri's "Notice Of Case Filing, Application For Approval Of 
Revised Tariff Sheet Nos. 54, 54.4 & 54.7 To Continue To Default Certain Residential Customers To The 
Evening/Morning Savers Rate Plan, Motion For Waiver Of 60-Day Notice Requirement, Motion For Expedited 
Treatment, And If Expedited Treatment Is Not Granted, Alternative Motion For Approval Of Substitute Revised 
Tariff Sheets To Delay Defaulting Certain Residential Customers To The Smart Savers Rate Plan Beyond 
March 31, 2024" filed the same day as this tariff filing and associated therewith. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 /s/ Jermaine Grubbs  
Jermaine Grubbs 
Counsel for Ameren Missouri 


